








Clerk’s Report April 2024
POS

The Chair, RFO and | have been preparing the Invitations to Tender in readiness for
the transfer of land to the Parish Council. They will be circulated to the Council as
soon as completed.

We are also hoping to meet up with our legal advisers to ensure we have all bases
covered.

Garden/Greenhouse Project

The Manager distributed leaflets from us to residents after our last meeting. To date
seven residents and several members of staff have indicated a willingness to be
involved. Hazlehurst will be having a meeting on 14" May when the matter will be
raised again.

Speed Indicator Device

| hope to have the latest data before the meeting. We are now able to decided where
we would like it to go next.

Swan’s Reach Bin

| have now signed a contract with Business Waste Ltd for a year. They will be
emptying the bin on a fortnightly basis starting 7" May

Primary School

The Chair and | have met with the Principal at the Academy to discuss possible ways
of securing a primary school for Sandymoor.

Annual Leave Policy

The policy adopted at the last meeting agreed the financial year as the basis for
annual leave whereas the current arrangements are based on the calendar year.

The Council are asked to agree to the RFO making the necessary
arrangements to eliminate anomalies.
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Clerk
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